
12-15-22 Cynthia Pena, Crockett, sent email, did not receive response back… no auto response, (phone 
redacted) 

Community were not adequately informed; Friend in Benicia showing the notice; did refinery did due 
diligence in informing the community 

12-14-22 Judith Sullivan, Benicia, Member of Benicians for Safe and Healthy Communities 

Odor control, emissions release concerns, real time monitoring of toxics, with notification to 
communities affected 

Safety equipment for such types of materials such as tallow 

Review/processing too fast, will be very toxic for surrounding areas, depending on wind patterns 

Short response period 

Usually writes letters 

Against project, will be very toxic for area 

(phone redacted) 

12-14-22 Pat Toth-Smith, (email redacted) (phone redacted) 

EIR and eval weren’t noticed or communicated to community with adequate advance notice prior to 
commenting; did not have time to respond before EIR public notice period expired 

Permit shouldn’t be issued until there’s real-time data of emissions/odors of surrounding community to 
allow people to put on masks if needed and access to raw data 

Odor abatement and any other measures should be in place to control emission releases prior to 
permitting; scrubbers? 

Every attempt to limit non-liquid forms of feedstocks (tallow and animal fat), bad feedstock since it can 
solidify easily, hard to store, odors, harmful 

Adequate storage for most harmful feedstocks 

Rushed process, should have more community input before issuance; Crockett residents and other areas 
did not even know about this project 

PHONE MESSAGES


